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Spring 1 Newsletter 				�						Year 1 








Dear Parents and Carers


We hope you all have a happy and safe holiday and we look forward to seeing you back at school after the Christmas Holidays!  We have lots of exciting things coming up next half term. Our topic next half term will be toys from the past and present. We are looking forward to exploring lots of old toys with the children and comparing these with the toys we have today.





Phonics


This half term we will be continuing to learn the different sounds for letters (e.g. s in sun), digraphs (sh as in rush) and trigraphs (air as in fair). We will also be focusing on repeated reading and building fluency. To support this at home please can you ensure that you are reading with your child daily and signing their raving reader book each day. 





English


This half term we will be reading the story Beegu. We will be writing descriptions of Beegu’s home and then writing letters as Beegu to send back to Earth describing where she lives.








Science


This half term we will be looking at seasonal changes and everyday materials. We will explore the differences within the four seasons and the reasons for them. We will also look at the different properties and uses of different materials linking this to toys.








History


In History we will be learning about old toys. We will compare them to modern toys and look at how toys have changed over the years. You can help your child at home by talking about the toys you played with when you were a child.

















PE


In PE we will be covering gymnastics using the apparatus and also throwing and catching.








Grammar


In grammar we will continue to focus on capital letters, finger spaces, full stops and understanding sentence structure. We will also be encouraging children to use adjectives to describe.








DT


In DT we will be making our own 3D models.  








Music


The children will explore composing a short rhythm.





RE


The children will be looking at what is special to different religions including religious beliefs, artefacts, signs and symbols. 





Maths


In Maths we will be recapping counting, addition and subtraction from this term. We will then be moving onto multiplication and division. Your child needs to know the 2’s, 5’s and 10’s times tables.   











